# READING AND DISTRICT MODEL AIRCRAFT CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING 2<sup>nd</sup> July 2018

## **MINUTES**

1. Attendees – Andy Warlow, Dave Grey, Martin Dance.

Apologies: Richard Williams, Steve Fleming, Edward Lawrence, Joe Dray.

- 2. Approval of minutes of meeting 5<sup>th</sup> March 2018: Approved.
- 3. Outstanding actions See attached Actions Log for closed/outstanding actions.

### 4. Finance/Membership update

There has been little movement on the account this month - just interest, earlier room hire charges and payment for the flying field licence (£120.00).

## 5. Flying field matters

Main concern is that events are being held at TVP which affect us from flying but we are not being notified in advance. Examples are car parking on a Sunday and the forthcoming advertised TVP party on Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> the location of which is not known. It looks as though we will have to put up with these.

Only 1 accident report received since last committee meeting.

Need to have 'B' certificate for 18 months before becoming an examiner so Pete Riddick taking his 'B' test is no longer an issue and we will proceed with getting Trevor Blake examined.

## 6. Web site/Google mail

Nothing to report.

## 7. Programme of events for 2017

Jack Bishop memorial flying day was well attended.

#### 8. AOB

Dave expressed concern over recent issue with drones being flown in the vicinity of the strip with one recently passing overhead as a result of a fly-away. Nothing we can do about this.

Andy advised that the memory stick on which he held all club documents became corrupted so all documents have been lost. Most were already backed-up on to Dropbox but this years committee meeting documents had to be recovered from emails.

Post the meeting Dave has suggested that Jay Quinlan be awarded the Tony Simpson cup this year.

## 9. Date of Next meetings

Monday 1st October

Date for 2018 AGM is December 4<sup>th</sup>.